ADOPTED – MAY 25, 2021

AGENDA ITEM NO. 5

Introduced by Commissioner Randy Schafer of the:

INGHAM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF ADDITIONAL MEDICAL SERVICES FOR THE STOCKBRIDGE AREA

RESOLUTION #21 – 259
WHEREAS, the Village of Stockbridge is a low-density population rural community--the rural extensions and intersection of four counties-- Ingham, Livingston, Washtenaw, and Jackson; and

WHEREAS, 24% of the Stockbridge population is designated as low income; and

WHEREAS, 40.6% of the students in the Stockbridge Schools are considered disadvantaged, nearing the state percentage of 44%, 31.4% of the students are eligible for free lunch and 9.1% are eligible for reduced lunch; and 

WHEREAS, 24.9% of the Stockbridge zip code area population of 3,978, is over the age of 60,  only 184 of these 991 residents received senior services in 2020; and 

WHEREAS, the Stockbridge service area has been designated a “Mental Health Underserved Area” (MHUA) with substance abuse, behavioral health and obesity as the primary problems; and

WHEREAS, until recently the service area was not designated a “Medically Underserved Area” (MUA), using a geographical analysis of the Stockbridge service area, state personnel have recently determined that it is, indeed, medically underserved and they have sent that recommendation to HRSA and Stockbridge is currently awaiting the approval of this designation from Washington; and  

WHEREAS, the strategic goal of the Stockbridge faith and other community leaders, administrators of the school system, leaders of the surrounding townships, and the community's business leaders is to provide medical, primary care services in Stockbridge to serve the entire service area, and
WHEREAS, community leaders believe that such a center would be sustainable and would meet the preventative and primary care needs of the residents in this underserved area of Michigan, and would be instrumental in renewing the vibrancy of Stockbridge and the surrounding area.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Ingham County Board of Commissioners hereby supports the efforts of the Stockbridge Service Area to bring more medical services to Stockbridge to meet the preventative and primary care needs of the residents in this underserved area.
